

## **MEMORANDUM**

\*

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Jerry Rusthoven, Assistant Director/Interim Lead

Planning and Zoning Department

DATE: May 28, 2020

SUBJECT: C14-2019-0167 (4530 E. Ben White Blvd)

NPA-2017-0021.01 (4530 E. Ben White Blvd)

Request for Postponement (District 3)

\*

The EROC Contact Team is requesting a postponement of the above referenced rezoning and neighborhood plan amendment (NPA) cases to July 30, 2020. The Applicant is amending their rezoning and NPA requests and the EROC Contact Team has not had a chance to discuss the changes. Their postponement request is attached to this memo.

If you need additional information, please contact Assistant Director, Jerry Rusthoven, at 512-974-3207.

## Jerry Rusthoven, Assistant Director/Interim Lead Planning and Zoning Department

xc: Spencer Cronk, City Manager

J. Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager

## Clark, Kate

From: Malcolm Yeatts

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 27, 2020 6:46 PM

**To:** Meredith, Maureen; Walters, Mark; Clark, Kate

Cc: 'John M. Joseph'; 'Kelly Wright'
Subject: Request for postponement

## \*\*\* External Email - Exercise Caution \*\*\*

The EROC Contact Team needs to vote on the changes proposed by the applicant to the cases NPA-2017-0021.01 and C14-2019-0167. The EROC Bylaws state that we need to give a two week window for responses to an email request for a vote. On behalf of the EROC Contact Team, I request that these cases be postponed until at least June 18, 2020.

Malcolm Yeatts Chair, EROC Contact Team

**CAUTION:** This email was received at the City of Austin, from an EXTERNAL source. Please use caution when clicking links or opening attachments. If you believe this to be a malicious and/or phishing email, please forward this email to CSIRT@austintexas.gov.